My tenure as chair of the CAP committee commenced immediately upon being elected to the position by the ASOR Board of Trustees in November 2008. What follows are some highpoints from what has taken place since I took over as CAP chair:
 
· Minutes of the November 2008 CAP Committee were transcribed by Benjamin Porter, CAP Secretary
· CAP Approvals: At its November meeting the CAP Committee reviewed 68 applications for affiliation, and 32 were granted affiliation for publication; 27 for fieldwork; 2 were granted provisional affiliation for publication and 6 for fieldwork; and one was asked to re-apply next year.
· Notification: Emails notifying applicants of their status were sent out by Benjamin Porter, after which the attached letter was sent to by the CAP chair in February. The CAP web site has been updated to reflect current affiliation status of each approved project.
· Graduate Assistant for CAP Chair: Andrews University has provided the funds for Jeff Hudon to serve as a Graduate Assistant to the CAP Chair. Jeff has helped me organize all CAP correspondence into four binders: Cyprus, Israel, Jordan, and all other. He has also completed a review of contact information for each applicant and updated as needed with the latest data.
· CAP Tours: The following email was sent to affiliated Principal Investigators requesting cooperation in planning for visits to their sites by various CAP members: “Dear Colleague, Each year many members of the CAP committee travel to one or more of our ASOR project countries. As CAP chair, I would like to encourage those who will be in the region to visit CAP affiliated projects. To this end, I would like to request that, as far as possible, you provide us with the field dates for your 2009-2010 project, whether firm or tentative, in order that we may have an overview of the times for everyone's fieldwork. We plan to share this information with our traveling CAP members in hopes that a visit can be arranged. Your assistance in this matter is greatly appreciated and we thank you for providing these dates for us at your earliest convenience. We have received replies from 22 out of 34 emails sent, which now allows us to proceed with preparing a schedule of possible field visits by traveling CAP members.”
· Review of CAP Standards: The CAP Chair has appointed an ad-hoc committee consisting of Elizabeth Stone (chair), Carol Meyers, and Larry Herr to prepare a brief statement clarifying for potential applicants what the CAP committee is looking for when they review projects. Their proposed statement will be reviewed by the entire CAP committee at its next meeting.
· CAP Web Site: As requested by the CAP committee Work is underway to enhance the List of Approved Projects on the CAP web site. The new site will be created so that when one clicks on a project, a post-card sized project description will drop down which will include basic info about the project and links to the project web site and to the DAAHL web site, where the project location is now linked to Google Earth.
